Dear Parent/Carer

Policy for Emergency Academy Closure

As we hit the winter period, with its possibility for Academy closure due to severe weather (e.g. snow or flood), building problems (e.g. loss of heating, loss of power), I thought it would be useful to remind you of the procedure for closing the Academy. I am not expecting this to happen and very much hope that we do not need to do it. Please keep this in a safe place. A copy is also on the Academy website.

In the unlikely event of storm damage or bad weather (snow) forcing the Academy to close, the following procedure will be taken:

- 1 Closure before Academy begins (i.e. overnight or before 8am): Information will be shared on social media (Facebook/Twitter). Our website will be updated as soon as possible. Any students who reach the Academy will be turned back unless they have no safe place to return to. In the case that they cannot return, parents/carers will be informed and the student looked after. We will also send a text to all parents who have registered their number with us.
- **Closure during the Academy day:** Messages will go out on social media (Facebook/Twitter) and on the Academy website. We will also use the text system for those parents/carers who are registered with us. All students will be sent home in the event of an emergency closure. We will assume that you have given your consent for your child to be released from school in the event of an emergency closure unless you have notified us in writing.

You take responsibility that your child has a safe means of travelling home and a safe place to return to.

If you **do not give permission** for your child to be dismissed from school in the event of an emergency closure, please notify us in writing to <u>adminrequests@penrice.org.uk</u> and arrangements will be made for them to be looked after by school staff until you are able to collect them.

If we do not have your request in writing by **Thursday 8 February** we will assume that your child has a safe place to return to.

Please discuss with your child where they should go in an emergency closure.

Thank you for your support with this. The safety and well-being of our students will be the first priority in all decisions on Academy closure.

Yours faithfully











Pride
Respect
Success

Headteacher: Lucy Gambier Charlestown Road St Austell, Cornwall PL25 3NR

44 (0)1726 72163

enquiries@penrice.org.uk www.penrice.org.uk

Part of Cornwall Education Learning Trust, a company limited by guarantee. Registered in England and Wales at St Austell Business Park, St Austell PL25 4FD. Number 07565242. An exempt charity.



Headteacher



Pride
Respect
Success









